RIVERTON BOROUGH PLANNING BOARD

MINUTES

February 23, 2021 at 7 o’clock p.m.
PARTICIPANT INSTRUCTIONS:

Join Zoom Meeting:

https://zoom.us/j/99667220214?pwd=eGMyc1NCM0tMTWRUajB6b29Dak9ZUT09
Meeting ID: 996 6722 0214

Passcode: 813512

Dial in:  +1 646 558 8656 US (New York)

Meeting ID: 996 6722 0214

Passcode: 813512

The public may submit questions or comments via e-mail to mhack@riverton-nj.com no later than 4pm on the day of the scheduled meeting.  The public may also submit public comments in written letter form via mail or drop off to the municipal building located at 505A Howard Street Riverton, NJ 08077, during business hours no later than 4pm the day of the scheduled meeting.  Previously submitted public comment shall be read aloud and addressed during the public meeting that will be heard to all remote participants and the public.  The Board may pass over duplicate written comments; however, each duplicate comment will be noted for the record with the content summarized.  Written public questions or comment will not be treated as sworn testimony.

OPEN PUBLIC MEETING ACT STATEMENT

Public Notice of this meeting has been given in the following manner:

1. Posting written notice on the official bulletin board and the door of the Borough Hall on January 29, 2021.

2. Having written notice published in the Burlington County Times on February 1, 2021.

3. Forwarding written notice for informational purposes only to the Courier Post on January 29,2021.

ROLL CALL:

	Suzanne Cairns Wells, present
	Kerry Brandt, present
	Joe Della Penna, present

	Councilman Edgar Wilburn, present
	Pete Clifford, present
	Robert Martin, present

	Rebecca Reis, present
	Ray Paskiewicz, present
	Joseph Threston, present

	Adam Flade Alt. 1, present
	Alt. 2, Joe String, present
	Doug Aird, Alt 3,present

	Nick Jabs, Alt. 4, present
	
	


Also present was Secretary Michelle Hack, Charles Petrone, Esq., Jeff Hanson from Environmental Resolutions Inc., and Michelle Taylor of Taylor Design Group.
MINUTES:
January 26, 2021 were submitted for approval.  Mr. Threston approved the minutes and Mr. Jabs seconded his motion. All approved in the affirmative
CORRESPONDENCE/ANNOUNCEMENTS
: None
NEW BUSINESS: V-08-2020
	A.
	Name:
	601 Lippincott, LLC

	
	Property:
	601 Lippincott Ave
	Block:
	1101
	Lot:
	1

	
	Action Desired:
	A use variance (N.J.S.A. 40:55d-70d) as the proposed waste management use is not a permitted use at the property, which is in the Neighborhood Business (“NB”) District and the Lippincott Affordable Housing Overlay Zone as pursuant to Article IX Section 128-31 of the Code of the Borough of Riverton and Article XB Sections 128-39.6 and 128-39.7.  The Applicant also seeks a site-plan waiver and any other variances, waivers or approvals deemed necessary by the Planning Board


Mayor Cairns Wells and Councilman Wilburn recused themselves due to the hearing of a Use/D Variance.  Chairman Brandt recused himself due to immediate family being on the 200ft. list, therefore Mr. Threston took over as Chairman for the hearing.  Mr. Clifford recused from voting but will take part in the hearing due to his issuance of a violation in his capacity of Borough Zoning and Code Officer and was sworn in under the same. Ms. Hack confirmed that all jurisdiction items were present and compliant.  All Borough professionals and Applicant professionals were sworn in to provide testimony and stated their credentials for acceptance. The Applicant, Mr. Tom Reilly IV, was present as the owner of 601 Lippincott and was represented by Mr. Seth Broder, Esquire and Professional Planner James Miller. Also sworn in to provide testimony for the Applicant is the current business (Liberty Waste) owner leasing the property, Mr. Steve Dickey, former tenants Mr. Dwayne McFerrin and Mr. Steve Fullops, and neighbor Mr. Jason Cioci however Mr. Cioci logged off before being sworn in. Mr. Broder described the application and request for site plan waiver and D(2) variance request.  Mr. Reilly stated that previous tenants utilized the site with similar, even larger trucks without history with zoning concerns or neighbor complaints. He testified that since last year he has provided upgrades to the property such as millings for dust control, lighting controls, extended fencing and building improvements such as new floor and new overhead bay doors. Mr. Clifford cited the owner a zoning violation for an increase of impervious coverage resulting from the placing the millings. The issue of the Affordable Housing overlay arose and Mr. Reilley stated that he did not received notices, however Solicitor Petrone clarified that he was in fact notified as indicated as evidenced by the certified mail. Mr. Dickey provided testimony to his use of the site for Liberty Waste, as he is the owner/operator. He testified that his operation consists of 4-5 “roll off” trucks and dumpster containers.  His containers are only licensed for recyclable materials, such as scrap metal, construction debris, cardboard and wood; Mr. Dickey testified there is not smell associated with this waste is not stored overnight. He confirmed the NJ DEP licenses he possess do not permit him to store or haul solid waste or hazardous materials. Her further testified that his licenses, registration and reporting requirements are under the jurisdiction of the PA and NJ DEP, PA and NJ DOT, New Jersey Dept. of Weights and Measure and the New Jersey State Police. He has no prior knowledge of the neighbors being unhappy with accusations of smell, reckless driving and noise as was evidenced by the Secretary reading emails into the record from various residents each with adverse opinions to Liberty Waste being operational at 601 Lippincott. These residents include: Dan Evans, Michael Herron, John Laverty, Michael O’Reirdan, Ann Marie Coverly, Katie Lucas, Scott Payne, and Roger Pritchard.
Mr. Dickey stated for the record he has four employs, who he advises not to travel through the neighborhood, but to use River Road/Broad Street; the operation runs six days a week beginning at 5-6 A.M. On Saturdays he has a professional fleet-wash company come in to wash the fleet on Saturdays. They use a wash mitt recovery system to catch the run off of dirty water so it’s not absorbed into the ground. The Board members reviewed the timeline of events from when the property was vacated by the most recent former tenant to the citations being issued in October 2020. Board members also discussed why and when Mr. Dickey moved his operations to Riverton. Mr. Fullops and Mr. McFerrin described how their operations previously used the property to which Mr. Broder associated with a continuation of use.  Mr. Petrone denied this credibility of this statement due to the Municipal Land Use Law deterring municipal board from granting non-conforming conditional uses.  Ms. Taylor, the Borough Planner Ms. Taylor, the Board Planner, opined that the Applicant has not demonstrated a legal non-conforming use existed on the Property and as such, the application is for a D(1) Use Variance and not a D(2) Expansion of a non-conforming use. Mr. Petrone concurred with Ms. Taylor that the required relief is a D(1) variance, that even if the Applicant demonstrated a legal non-conforming use, the current use of the property, as testified to the owner/operator of the existing use was substantially different than the prior uses of the Property as testified to by the prior occupants' representatives.
Mr. Broder request a break to consult with his client before proceeding. Mr. Threston granted a 10-minute break. When the hearing resumed Mr. Broder asked for this application be held for continuation into the regular March meeting.  Mr. Della Penna made the motion that the application be continued into the March 23, 2021 Planning Board meeting with the requirement of additional Public Notices being provided by the Applicant. Mr. Martin seconded the motion.  Roll call vote confirmed all in the affirmative. 7 ayes, 0 nay, 0 abstain.  

OLD BUSINESS:
None
COMMITTEE REPORTS
· Council Matters of Importance to the Board –Mr. Wilburn shared Council updates to Stormwater Controls which Mr. Hanson will provide further review next month. He inquired as to what and when input from the Environmental Commission is shared on Planning applications. Mayor Cairns Wells stated that Gov. Murphy signed the Cannabis legislation and the Borough has 180 days to act on it.  The Council will send directives for Planning Board review. Mayor also provided an update of COVID-19 statistics from the County of Burlington.
· Minor Site Plan- Mr. Clifford reported there were no applications.
· Environmental Commission- Mr. Threston gave an update on the Environmental Commission’s latest meeting. 
PUBLIC COMMENT – No one chose to speak before the Board therefore closing the Public Comment Session.
ADJOURNMENT: Motion to adjourn by Mr. Threston and seconded by Mr. Della Penna
Respectfully submitted:

Michelle Hack Secretary

RIVERTON PLANNING BOARD
Adopted on:
March 23, 2021
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